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California State University, Long Beach

Curriculum and Educational Policies Council

Meeting 2, 2010-11

BH-302

Wednesday, 22 September, 2-4 PM

Members Present:  Christopher Brazier (Chair/CNSM), Tom Enders (Ex-Officio), Alec Johnson (Lecturers/COTA), Michael Johnston (CAPS), Jeet Joshee (International Education), I-Hung Khoo (COE), Sal Kukalis (CBA), Ying Liu (CBA), Corinne Martinez (CED), Larry Martinez (Vice Chair / CLA), Kent Merryfield (CNSM), Caitlin Murdock (CLA), Sarah Schrank (CLA), Rebecca Sittler Schrock (COTA), M. Sue Stanley (Provost Designee), Tiffany Sum (COTA), Tiffini Travis (Library), John Wang (CHHS)
Members Absent: James Ahumada (ASI), Yutian “Kate” Chen (CLA), Llaura Garcia (ASI), Justin Lawson (ASI), Nim Marayong (COE), Ed Martin (CHHS), Huong Nguyen (CED)
Guests:   Keith Freesemann (Chair of GEGC), Lynn Mahoney (AVP Undergraduate Studies)
Chair Brazier convened the meeting at 2:00 pm.
1. Approval of the agenda: m/s/p

2. Approval of the minutes of the last meeting: m/s/p

3. Announcements and requests for information

a) Senate updates were given concerning GE Policies and the necessity to clarify votes on record. 

4. Review the annual report of the Graduation Writing Assessment Requirement Committee

a)  Upcoming GWAR Policy revisions and the Senate Task Force were announced

b) Acceptance of GWAR report: m/s/p

5. Revisions to the General Education Policy proposed by GEGC

a) Discussion points from our last meeting were revisited

b) Limiting subdivision areas in both C and D were discussed

c) Changes to 5.3.2. Category C.2. were proposed to read “At least six (6) units from 2 disciplines (demarcated as course prefixes)”.  Suggestions were made for repeating this wording throughout. (Particularly in 5.3.2)
d) Removed: “For the purpose of this policy, all Languages other than English are considered one discipline.  Students may only take one course in Languages other than English for Category C general education credit.” 
e) Concerns over Lab Sciences course availability during SOAR were presented and discussion surrounding GE requirements and policy wording in this area followed. 
f) Concerns were raised over the quality of undergraduate degrees here at CSULB if we reduce the required number of GE science lab units. 
g) Additional concerns over transfer student units, lab only sections, and available courses in this area were brought into discussion. 

h) Two versions of amendments to Category B were discussed:




1. “ 5.2.1.3. At least (1) laboratory experience or laboratory activity or field activity”

2. “5.2.1.3. Laboratory activity associated with a course taken to satisfy Category B.1.a. or Category B.1.b.” 

i) Motion:  To send the language in option h2 (from above) to the Senate due to the issues raised concerning the need to bring our policy into alignment with transfer policies and practices. This decision was not based on pedagogical issues and it should be noted that concerns remain in this area.  
1. Vote Count:  8 voted in favor, 4 opposed, 2 abstentions. 
j) Motion to send the revised version of this document along to the Senate:  m/s/p 
6. Revision of the Grade Appeals policy

a) Discussion resumed over proposed changes to the Grade Appeals Policy that would make the Provost the official final word on University Grade Appeals.

7. Discussion of Standard Course Outline policy suggestions were resumed. 

a) Additional call for examples of SCO templates and SCOs that are currently in use  

b) The SCO Task Force discussed upcoming meeting plans

8.   Adjournment at 3:45

These minutes have not been approved. 

Respectfully submitted by Rebecca Sittler Schrock

